Iwade Parish Council

Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting

Held on Thursday 6th March 2008 at 7.30pm
Present:

Chairman Peter Wilks 

Mrs Sarah George, Parish Clerk
Cllr Brian Groves


22 Residents
Cllr Malcolm Hutchings
Borough Cllr Ben Stokes

Apologies

Cllr Lisa Older

Cllr Derek White

Cllr Phil Fearn

Cllr Phil Hyde 
Cllr Sue McGoldrick

Extra ordinary meeting was called to discuss the planning application from Barratt Homes for 23 houses West of The Street, leading in from Sanderling Way. (Phase 7)

Parish Councillors agreed with the comments/ concerns that the Chairman had raised in his letter to Swale Borough Council Planning regarding this planning application.
Clerk advised resident that the deadline had been extended to Tuesday 11th March.  The objections/ concerns the residents had been:

· Effect on area and surrounding land

· Increase in vehicles in an already congested area.  Due to the amount of house car increase would be on average around 50 vehicles leaving and entering the site

· Roadway into new development not wide enough for safe access and that KCC Highways authority need to be advised.

· Some of the proposed properties effect the site line.

The Chairman thanked the residents for their support and encouraged them to write into Swale Planning with their views and confirmed that the Parish Council had raised objections to this development.

Meeting closed 9.10pm
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